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Winter Fest Comes Around Again 
The 12

th
 Derby CAMRA Winter Beer Festival will run from Wednesday 20

th
 to 

Saturday 23
rd

 February at The Roundhouse, Derby College, Pride Park, and with 

over 300 real ales, ciders, perries, continental beers and mead, all tastes are catered 

for. The Mayor will open the festival at 430pm on Wednesday and Trent Barton is 

providing free shuttle buses from the Market Place and bus station every 20 minutes. 

All twelve Derby breweries will feature including the newest, Shiny, which will have 

a bespoke brewery bar, as will Derventio from Darley Abbey. A marquee will host the 

bands, with Killerz headlining on Saturday night, and the cover band will doubtless be 

performing some of the great songs from last year‘s blockbuster album, Battle Born. 

Catering will include the cheesemonger and the chocolatier, Merry Berry, will again 

be present. Card carrying CAMRA members enjoy free admission, except after 5pm 

on Friday and Saturday when 50% is charged. 

Volunteer staff are required from 2pm, Friday 15
th

 February when set up begins 

at The Roundhouse, and by volunteering for the Festival you should have lots of fun 

and enjoy being there. Pre-registered volunteers will receive a complimentary t-shirt 

sponsored by Dancing Duck Brewery, so don‘t delay, send the staffing form today.  

Forms are just above the Facebook feature at http://www.derbycamra.org.uk/winter-

beer-festival/ Here‘s to a great Festival!!  

Gillian Williams (07847 504074) Derby CAMRA Winter Festival Chair  
 

Pub of the Year 
The eagerly awaited results of the annual competition receive comprehensive 

coverage on page 2 (Derby) and page 3 (Amber Valley). 17 judges in each area 

assessed the best pubs on a broad criteria based on national CAMRA guidelines. 

Presentations will be made to the licensees of the top Derby branch pubs at this 

month‘s Roundhouse festival, and the pubs will have award evenings on dates to be 

announced. Also, the Smith‘s Tavern, Ashbourne, has been voted the Ashbourne and 

District sub-branch Pub of the Year. See the minutes on page 4. 
 

Situations Vacant 
Derby CAMRA still has three important positions that require filling. So if you can 

help, please get in touch as we need to ensure the smooth running of our two beer 

festivals and Derby Drinker newsletter. If you have graphic design skills which you 

could utilise for Derby Drinker, from home, without needing to attend CAMRA 

meetings, please contact Gareth Stead derbydrinker@derbycamra.org.uk A Luton 

van driver is required before and after this month‘s Roundhouse festival, please 

contact Gillian Williams 07847 504074 or gillian.williams1@yahoo.co.uk A 

Publicity Officer is required for this summer‘s 36
th

 City Charter Festival. This 

position isn‘t particularly time consuming but necessitates liaising with the media and 

issuing well written press releases. Festival publicity, of course, largely dictates 

admission numbers. For this role please contact Julian Tubbs tubbspubs@gmail.com  
  

City Charter Festival 
The next planning meetings for this summer‘s festival are: Wednesday, 6

th
 February 

at the Flowerpot, and Wednesday, 6thMarch at the Exeter Arms. Both meetings start 

at 8pm. Please contact Russell Gilbert russgilbert@o2.co.uk for further information. 

The festival will commemorate the 300
th

 anniversary of the birth of renowned 

clockmaker, John Whitehurst, who was a Derby citizen between 1736 and 1780. The 

fest, between 10
th

 -14
th

 July, will also feature an 800m
2
 marquee in the Market Place.  

 

Ashbourne Beer Festival 
The inaugural Ashbourne CAMRA beer festival will be held at the Town Hall 

between 22
nd

 and 24
th

 March. There will be about 25-30 Real Ales plus ciders/perries and 

live entertainment each evening. Volunteers are required contact Mark Grist m.grist2@sky.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Derby CAMRA Branch 
Meeting, Thomas Leaper, 
Wednesday, 13th February 

The Thomas Leaper, Irongate, will host 

this month‘s branch meeting, starting at 

8pm on Wednesday, 13th February. 

Don‘t forget your Wetherspoon vouchers. 

Further info from the Branch Secretary, 

Ian Forman, on 01332 882996 or email 

secretary@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Regional Meeting 
The Railway Club, Grantham, NG31 7AU 

will host the regional meeting on Saturday, 

2nd March, starting at noon, and all 

CAMRA members are invited to attend. 

For more information, please contact 

Regional Director, Carl Brett 

RD.eastmidlands@camra.org.uk  or 

07801365232. 
 

Shrovetide Social 
Fed up of winter? Why not join us for a 

day of fun and frolics on Tuesday, 12th 

February. It‘s long been the tradition of 

Derby CAMRA to join in with the action 

(well, at least the drinking) at Ashbourne‘s 

historic Shrovetide Football.  A 16 seater 

mini bus will depart from Derby at noon 

and returns from Ashbourne at 8pm, 

giving you the opportunity to meet our 

friends from Ashbourne CAMRA. Those 

seeking pre-drinking sustenance can meet 

in the Babington for breakfast before 

boarding the bus. Students of Shrovetide 

may recall the long gone Globe near the 

Bab, which displayed two of the colourful 

Shrovetide balls. For the uninitiated, The 

Globe on Sacheverel Street was a classic 

back street boozer, owned by Hardy and 

Hanson, demolished prematurely in 1979. 

For more details of a fab day out, please 

contact Les Williams 01332 381358. 
 

GBG Selection Meeting 
The 2014 Good Beer Guide selection 

meeting will be held at the Falstaff, 

Silverhill Road, Normanton, on Monday, 

11th February, at 8pm. All members 

welcome. Bring your membership card, 

voting may be required. Make sure all 

your beer scores are submitted prior to the 

meeting. It will be chaired by selection 

supremo, Stewart Marshall, who, since 

taking over the reins six years ago, has 

presided over a ten-fold increase in NBSS 

surveys enabling us to have a truer picture 

of our best beer pubs. The submission 

deadline for GBG descriptions has passed. 

If you volunteered and have not submitted  

your descriptions yet, please do so as soon 

as possible. Progress can be monitored at 

http://tinyurl.com/derbycamragbg

Mild  &  Bitter 
Keeping Derby CAMRA drinkers informed since 1975 

http://www.derbycamra.org.uk/winter-beer-festival/
http://www.derbycamra.org.uk/winter-beer-festival/
mailto:derbydrinker@derbycamra.org.uk
mailto:gillian.williams1@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:tubbspubs@gmail.com
mailto:russgilbert@o2.co.uk
mailto:m.grist2@sky.com
mailto:secretary@derbycamra.org.uk
mailto:RD.eastmidlands@camra.org.uk
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Nunsfield in Last Four 
Exciting news reaches us that the 

Derbyshire CAMRA Club of the Year, 

The Nunsfield, in Alvaston, is through to 

the nation‘s last four clubs, with a final 

decision due in May.  
 

Exeter Bounces Back 
The Good Beer Guide describes the 

Exeter Arms as ―truly iconic‖ and for 

once this term is fully merited as one of 

Derby‘s best loved pubs celebrates the 

capture of the Derby CAMRA Pub of the 

Year title. It isn‘t long ago that this 

characterful side street tavern was down 

on its luck but since the intervention of 

Derby‘s Dancing Duck brewery and new 

licensees Martin Roper and Denise Sage, 

the ―Ex‖ has really taken off. High quality 

beer is only part of the story, with the 

Secret Dining Co earning rave reviews for 

its innovative culinary offerings. Martin‘s 

musical bent is evident in a vibrant music 

scene which sees musicians performing on 

Wednesday and Saturday evenings. A 

quiz, set by a renowned former Editor of 

Derby Drinker, has proved popular on 

Monday nights, and the Cottage next door 

is an imaginative addition to a pub 

bristling with traditional features. Deemed 

unviable by its previous owners, the 

Furnace in Duke Street has enjoyed a 

meteoric rise to prominence after being 

judged runner-up in the city. Owner, Pedro 

Menon, an old head on young shoulders, 

has been rewarded for his meticulous 

presentation of beers, some of which are 

rare to these parts. The Shiny brewery to 

the rear is Derby‘s newest plant, and its 

beers will be showcased on a bespoke 

Shiny brewery bar at the Roundhouse 

festival this month. 
 

Oak Worthy of its Royal 
Billing 

The diminution of the Derby branch area 

by the creation of the Ashbourne and 

Amber Valley branches has significantly 

reduced the number of our rural pubs. This 

should not, however, take the gloss off the 

Country Pub of the Year accolade, which 

once again went to the venerable Royal 

Oak at Ockbrook.  The virtues of this 

superb, village local hardly need 

reiterating but suffice to say that Steve 

Hornbuckle and the family continue to 

serve cracking beer in a pleasing 

environment. The Pattenmakers Arms 

was runner-up in the country category, and 

the attractive, Edwardian pub is a popular 

haunt for many of Duffield‘s discerning 

drinkers. Overall winner, the Exeter, now 

goes through to the Derbyshire Pub of the 

Year stage. 
 

Derby Cask Pubs Map 
Derby CAMRA is designing a Real Ale 

Pubs Map and we require your help. If you 

have any current pub photos or are able to 

take any then please e-mail them to 

photos@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

Derby Brewery Wins 
National Award 

Elland Brewery 1872 Porter (6.5%abv) has 

been crowned Champion Winter Beer of 

Britain at the recent National Winter Ales 

Festival in Manchester. Derby Brewing 

Company‘s Penny‘s Porter earned a 

creditable bronze in the Porter category.  
 

.The International Festival 
of Beer 

The National Brewery Centre, Horninglow 

Street, Burton, will stage the International 

Festival of Beer from Friday, 15th to 

Sunday, 17th February, and it promises to 

be quite an event with 800 beers and ciders 

from 40 countries. There will be live 

music across the weekend and admission 

is £3 per person for daytime sessions, and 

£5 per person for evenings. 
 

Mick Chambers 
The sad news has reached us of long time 

CAMRA member Mick Chambers‘ death 

at his Belper home. Mick, 60, was 

educated at Herbert Strutt‘s Grammar 

School in Belper, and was one of the 

unsung heroes of the City Charter Festival, 

working as a steward for nigh on 30 years. 

A true friend to Derby CAMRA, Mick will 

be missed by all who knew him. 
 

Keith Normington 
More sad news has just reached us of  the 

death on Jan 29th of Keith Normington. 

He was a long-standing Derby CAMRA 

branch supporter, probably a founder 

member, as well as branch and festival 

treasurer, auditor, etc. His Funeral is at 6 

pm on Feb 12th at St Philips, Chaddesden 

and the cremation is on Feb 13th after an 

11.30am service at the church. Keith had 

been ill for some time but was until even 

last year the branch account auditor and 

his services will be sorely missed. 
 

New Brush Sweeps Clean 
Better days lie ahead for The Abbey in 

Darley Abbey, after Lee Jackson and 

CAMRA member, Sally Orgill took over 

the village pub before Christmas. Lee, 

whose catering background helped to 

restore the fortunes of two Nuneaton pubs, 

and Sally, intend to make a number of 

improvements including all day opening 

from 1st April. At long last the wonderful 

Undercroft bar will re-open with new 

furniture and an enticing new food menu 

will be introduced. This will all take a 

little time but the portents are promising 

for The Abbey. 
 

NBSS (National Beer 
Scoring Scheme) 

Stewart Marshall, Derby CAMRA GBG 

Coordinator, would like to draw your 

attention to the following:- 
 

beerscoring .org.uk 

The beer scoring web site home page has 

changed to take you to whatpub.com and 

invites you to start scoring via WhatPub. 

You may find this site easier but if you 

want to use the beer scoring web site to 

edit or delete scores you have already 

submitted,  use the ‗No thanks, take me to 

the old version‘ link under the ‗Start 

Scoring‘ button. 
 

The Scores 

The bottom end of the scoring range has 

changed recently to differentiate between 

‗no real ale‘ and ‗undrinkable‘: 

0.0 – no real ale 

0.5 – undrinkable 

1.0 – poor 

2.0 – average 

3.0 – good 

4.0 – very good 

5.0 - perfect 

* - half points allowed 
 

Undrinkable 

Before scoring your beer as ‗undrinkable‘, 

always ask for a replacement and score 

that.  If no replacement is offered then 

score 0.5 
 

Perfect 

We all need to calibrate our scoring to the 

same level so that scores can be compared. 

The primary factor in scoring is beer 

quality, not whether we like the style of 

beer. The most important point on the 

scale is 2.0 – ‗average‘, ordinary run of the 

mill beer quality. All beers should be 

judged against this standard:  get this level 

right and the other scores should fall into 

place. Unfortunately, the prominence of 

5.0 – ‗perfect‘ is starting to become more 

common. A score of 5.0 should be 

awarded rarely. If you do find yourself 

doing it, stop and pinch yourself to check 

to see whether you have died and gone to 

heaven. Some seasoned beer scorers have 

never scored a 5.0. 
 

Finding Bass 

Some have reported difficulty in finding 

Bass in the beer scoring system. On the 

old beer scoring web site just type ‗dr‘ into 

the brewery field and Draught Bass will 

appear in the list. On the new WhatPub 

web site just type ‗drau‘ into the beer field 

and Draught Bass will appear in the list. 
 

Finding the Brewery Tap 

Another scoring difficulty is finding the 

Brewery Tap. Just type ‗brewery tap –‗ 

(brewery tap<space><hyphen>) into the 

pub field and it will appear in the list. 
 

Beer Not Found 

Virtually every brewery is in the beer 

scoring system but not every beer. If your 

beer is not in the list, on the beer scoring 

web site choose ‗—other—‗ and enter 

your beer name in the comment field. On 

the WhatPub web site just type the beer 

name into the beer field. 
 

CAMRA Launch What Pub 
CAMRA has launched a new, national pub 

site which you can review and update 

yourself. Visit whatpub.com and log in 

with either the same details you use to visit 

the members‘ area of CAMRA‘s national 

website or, if you have not visited the 

Members‘ area of CAMRA‘s national 

website before, try your CAMRA 

membership number and postcode when 

mailto:photos@derbycamra.org.uk
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you joined the campaign (upper case, no 

space). 
 

Mild & Bitter on the Web 
Mild & Bitter is now available to view in 

the Members‘ Area of the award winning 

Derby Branch Website as well as a 

number of back copies in case you have 

mislaid previous editions. You will now  

have a choice to follow the link in the 

reminder e-mail straight to the Members 

Area or download the attachment.  
 

Minutes of the Derby 
CAMRA Branch Meeting at 
the Brunswick, Derby, on 

10th January 2013 
 

Apologies Julian Hough. Mins of last 

meeting Printed in M&B. Accepted as a 

true record. Matters arising None. 

Officers’ reports: Chair CBOB 

nominations to be in by 31st Jan-Please 

vote on website. Mass lobby of Parliament 

had taken place and covered in M&B. 

Pauline Latham had requested info on 

Derby beers for the Strangers‘ Bar. April-

Community pubs week. 19thto 21st April 

Members‘ weekend in Norwich. 

Vacancies for publicity officer for City 

Charter festival, Editor for DD and Luton 

van driver. POTY judging now over and 

result imminent. Presentation at winter 

festival. COTY Nunsfield reached last four 

in country. Result in May. COTY 

nominations for 2013 to RD by 17th 

March. Julian Tubbs nominated Nunsfield 

again. Charlie Pratt nominated Allenton 

British Legion. Secretary Nothing to 

report. Treasurer Had reported to 

committee on Mon night. Preparing for 

April AGM and getting information to 

auditors. Not sure if we have an auditor for 

the branch accounts. Branch funds are 

adequate for operating costs. Winter Beer 

Festival Gillian spoke at length and asked 

for volunteers to work. Website and 

staffing form have been updated. Also a 

Facebook link. Draft posters available.  Fri 

18th is the publicity crawl 7pm, starting at 

the Five Lamps. Trade tickets available to 

businesses willing to promote festival. 

Trade enquiries to Gareth. Gillian 

explained new features of festival which 

include heated marquee. Another marquee 

will feature entertainment. Initial beer 

order is 220 Kils this year. Mayor to open 

festival. Free Trent Barton buses will also 

pick up from bus station as well as 

marketplace. Negotiations taking place re 

time of last bus. Sponsorship- Brewery 

bars will be Derventio and Shiny. Dancing 

Duck T shirts for workers. Glasses will be 

plentiful. Cheese man will be there. The 

branch thanked Gillian and her team for all 

their hard work. City Charter Summer 

festival Publicity officer need. 

Campaigning goals Mild month to be 

discussed at next committee. Pub map 

would now not be ready for the winter 

festival. Photos still needed. DD We need 

an editor to design/layout. Next issue 

slightly delayed to end of January. Please 

distribute promptly as it will contain 

winter festival details and publicity. Jok 

Arguile suggested fewer pages. Gillian 

suggested linking with uni for real hands 

on publication. GBG and Surveys 2014 

GBG selection meeting at Falstaff on Feb 

11th 8pm, all welcome. Descriptions being 

written for 2014. Ashbourne sub branch 

GBG allocation-2 pubs for 2014. Beer 

scoring changes- 0 means no real ale. O.5 

will mean undrinkable. Cider scoring is 

being done in NBSS. This should not be 

used as there is a specially designed 

system which is to be launched soon. 

Please copy cider scores to Gillian 

Williams. Campaigning goal –out of town 

surveys no change but overall there are 

more surveys. What pub is up and 

running and will accept photos etc. Please 

input information. Concerns raised about 

excessive number of 5 (max) scores. 

Debate as well as statistical analysis is 

necessary for GBG selection. Locale  

Increased participation, ditto for the 

discount scheme. Membership  Konrad  

putting together a bid for self nomination 

at Members‘ Weekend for membership 

award. Konrad thanked all for responses. 

40 new members this month. He also gave 

detailed statistics. M&B Next copy date is 

tight. Submit copy by Weds 30th Jan. 

Regional March in Grantham. Derby 

hosting June meeting. Socials  Published 

in M&B.  Shrovetide social on 12th Feb. 

Winter festival trip will be post Summer 

festival. A catering element will reward 

those who take down. Sub Branches 

Amber Valley. Now independent branch 

but may require some financial support 

from us for a short while. AV POTY is the 

Black Bulls Head. Runner up Oak at 

Horsley Woodhouse. Ashbourne POTY 

competition result imminent. Beer list to 

be produced soon-25 beers. Volunteers 

needed. Beer writer to be there? 

Shrovetide display to be there. Coopering 

display. There will be entertainment. 

Website Up to date. Information 

Exchange Graham Yates at the Brunswick 

is retiring after 10 years. Green Man & 

Blacks Head - sold to individual with 

embargo on the name. Builders in there 

now. Future uncertain. De-licensing? 

News not forthcoming. Listed planning 

consent needs careful monitoring. Bentley 

Brook problems? Izzak Walton problems 

have lead to Paddock at Melbourne 

problems. Barley Mow at Bonsall 

brewery? Three Horse Shoes at Breedon 

re-opened with restaurant. Crown and 

Cushion freehold for sale. Victoria Inn 

shut? Grampian, Sinfin for sale. Paul 

Needham moved to Dog and Partridge at 

Marchington with beer festival planned, he 

moved from Unicorn in Newton Solney. 

AOB National cooling/cellar training to be 

held at the winter festival. Motion to be 

prepared for AGM re the scrutineer 

problems. March meeting at the 

Pattenmakers, Duffield-public transport by 

group zig zag.  

Meeting closed at 10pm. 
 

 

Amber Valley 
CAMRA 

 

Branch Meeting Minutes 
Please note that now that Amber Valley 

CAMRA have become a full Branch the 

minutes of the Amber Valley CAMRA 

Meetings will no longer be published in 

Mild & Bitter (unless space permits). 

These will be circulated by the Branch 

Secretary, Trevor Spencer and available at 

Branch Meetings. If you would like a copy 

sent to you contact Trevor e-mail:. 

dedpoet702@yahoo.co.uk Social 

information, news and Branch Diary will 

still appear as normal. 
 

Black Bulls Head Triumphs 
Congratulations go to Andy Horsfall and 

Nicky after 17 judges assessed the eight 

finalists in the Amber Valley CAMRA 

Pub of the Year competition and found the 

Openwoodgate pub to be the best. Only a 

year ago it was deemed unviable by its 

previous owners, but now free of tie it 

offers a good selection of well-kept real 

ales and a couple of traditional ciders at 

very reasonable prices. The weekend 

Bedlam Bar has also proved to be a 

popular innovation. For the third year 

running, the Old Oak at Horsley 

Woodhouse was runner up, testimony to 

its enduring appeal. Scores in full: 1. 

Black Bull's Head 1870  2. Old Oak  1796  

3. Hunter Arms 1695   4. Beehive 1661   5. 

Holly Bush, Makeney  1652   6. King 

William, Milford  1521  7. Holly Bush, 

Marehay 1518   8. Dead Poets  1427. 
 

….and Holly Bush wins 
Winter Ales Trail 

There was a massive response to our first 

trail; clearly many of you enjoy drinking 

those beers which often feature only 

during the dark days of winter. In all, 26 

pubs were visited attracting 292 marks, 

with the Holly Bush, Makeney, receiving 

48 scores at an average of 4.1 (out of 5). 

The Black Boy, Heage was runner-up with 

32 scores at an average of 3.9, and the 

New Inn, Riddings came third with 28 

 

Derby Branch Meeting 

Agenda 
1. Apologies. 2. Minutes of last 

meeting. 3. Matters arising. 4. 

Officers’ reports – Chair, 
Secretary, Treasurer. 5. Other 

reports – Beer Festivals, 

Campaigning, Derby Drinker, 

Good Beer Guide & Surveys, 

LocAle, Membership, Mild & 

Bitter, Pubs Officer & Pub 

Preservation, Publications, 

Regional, Sales, Socials, Sub-

Branches, Tasting Panel, 
Transport, Website. 6. Information 

exchange – Pub, Brewery, etc 7. 

Any other business.  
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reviews at 3.85. Congratulations to all 

concerned. 
 

Beer Festival Update 
The Amber Valley Beer Festival will be 

moving this year from the popular Railway 

Centre at Butterley to the Alfreton Leisure 

Centre from September 12th-15th.  This is 

due to being unable to come to an 

agreement on price or dates. The next beer 

festival meeting will be at the Hop Inn, 

Openwoodgate on 22nd Jan. Budget issues 

will be discussed and volunteers are 

needed for: Health & Safety, Publicity, 

Sponsorship, Programme Coordinator, 

Admissions and Stalls/Merchandise. 
 

Inn Brief 
The Spanker, Nether Heage, is hosting a 

beer festival from 21st to 24th February. 

The Kestral, Marehay, Ripley, has a new 

name: The Village Inn. Devonshire Arms, 

Buckland Hollow, Ripley, will be sold in 

the next few months. 
 

Ashbourne CAMRA 
 

Minutes of the Ashbourne 
Sub-branch meeting, at the 
Red Lion, Kniveton, on 29th 

January 2013 
 

In attendance: 10 members, including 

Konrad Machej. Apologies from 5 

members. Chairman’s report  i) Reported 

on sad news of death of landlady at Rose 

& Crown, Boylestone. ii) Reported contact 

from new landlord of Dog & Partridge, 

Marchington, offering hospitality to 

branch socials/meetings and details of beer 

festival on March 8-9. iii) Received 

confirmation from members of Derby 

branch that a minibus would be coming 

out to Shrovetide football on the Tuesday - 

meeting at Smith's Tavern at noon. iv) 

Confirmed dates for National AGM in 

Norwich and reported details of Pubs 

campaigns for the year ahead. Secretary 

Apologies. Pub reports: Many rumours 

still about the Green Man - nothing 

concrete to confirm. Nag's Head, Hulland 

Ward - currently being refurbished. Coach 

& Horses and Horns in town both still 

have For Sale signs up. Beer festival Brief 

updates only as planning meetings in full 

swing - music bill almost finalised, liaison 

agreed with Ashbourne News Telegraph 

for publicity, 2 page insert offered to us, 

paper will run a promotion to save two 

tokens from successive editions and get 

free entry to festival. Logo is awaiting 

final confirmation and several orders have 

been placed for equipment & printing. 

Pub of the Year 2013 Votes were 

received from all active members bar two. 

The result was: Rural Pub of the Year: The 

Sycamore, Parwich (highly commended - 

The Cock, Clifton). Town Pub of the Year: 

The Smith's Tavern (highly commended - 

The Bowling Green). Overall Sub-branch 

Pub of the Year: The Smith's Tavern. 

Certificates will be applied for from HQ 

and presentation dates arranged with the 

respective pubs. AOB None. 

  
Ashbourne Diary 

 

FEBRUARY 

Tues 19th – Beer festival meeting, 

Smith‘s Tavern-8pm. 

Tues 26th – BRANCH MEETING, The 

Cock at Clifton-8pm. 
 

MARCH 
Tues 26th – BRANCH MEETING, The 

Smiths Tavern, Ashbourne – 8pm. 
 
 

Ashbourne Contact 
 

Chairman, Mark Grist m.grist2@sky.com 
 

Amber Valley Diary 
 

FEBRUARY 
Mon 11th – GBG selection meeting, Pear 

Tree, Ripley-8pm. Note change of venue. 

Sat16th – Free bus survey trip, to 

Holbrook, Heage and Nether Heage, 

730pm from Ripley Market Place.  

Tues 19th – Winter Ales presentation, 

New Inn, Riddings-730pm. 

Tues 19th – Beer festival meeting, 

Moulders Arms, Church Street, Riddings-

8pm.  

Sun 24th – Pub of the Year presentation, 

Black Bulls Head, Openwoodgate-630pm. 

Mon 25th – Winter Ales presentation, 

Black Boy, Heage-830pm. 

Thu 28th – BRANCH MEETING, Black 

Bulls Head, Openwoodgate–830pm.  
 

MARCH 
Fri 1st – Pub of the Year presentation, 

Old Oak, Horsley Woodhouse (runner up)-

730pm. 

Thu 28th – BRANCH MEETING, 

Barnes Wallis, Ripley – 8pm. 

For all Amber Valley Socials contact 

Jane Wallis on 01773 745966 
 
 

Amber Valley Contact 
 

Chairman: Chris Rogers  01332 880041 

 

Derby Branch Diary 
 

FEBRUARY 
Mon 11th – Good Beer Guide selection 

meeting, Falstaff, Silverhill Road-8pm. 

Tues 12th – Shrovetide social, see page 1. 

Wed 13th – BRANCH MEETING, 

Thomas Leaper, Irongate-8pm. 

Wed 20th to Sat 23rd – WINTER BEER 

FESTIVAL, Roundhouse, Pride Park. 

 
 

MARCH 
Mon 4th – Committee mtg – Flowerpot, 

Derby - 8pm. 

Sat 9th – Social Trip to Burton to coincide 

with the DERT (Dance England Rapper 

Tournament). Noon. 

Wed 13th – BRANCH MEETING, 

Pattenmakers Arms, Crown Street, 

Duffield-8pm. Meet at bay 22, Derby bus 

station 730pm to take advantage of Group 

Zig Zag ticket on 735pm departure. 
 

APRIL 
Thu 11th – AGM – Flowerpot, Derby – 

8pm. 

For all Derby Socials contact 

Socials@derbycamra.org.uk 

 

Derby Contacts 
 

DERBY - Ian Forman on 01332 882996  

DERBY COMMITTEE 

committee@derbycamra.org.uk 

Chairman: Gareth Stead 

Chairman@derbycamra.org.uk  

Secretary: Ian Forman  

Secretary@derbycamra.org.uk  

Treasurer: Julian Tubbs  

Treasurer@derbycamra.org.uk  

Membership: Konrad Machej  

Membership@derbycamra.org.uk  

Pubs Officer: Steve Crispin  

pubsofficer@derbycamra.org.uk  

Committee Member: Ralf Edge  

Ralf.edge@ralfedge.co.uk 

Committee Member: Anna Dyson  

Ralf.edge@ralfedge.co.uk 
 

NON COMMITTEE 

Socials: Dean Smith  

Socials@derbycamra.org.uk  

Derby Drinker Distribution: Joy 

Olivent dds@derbycamra.org.uk  

Beer Surveys: Stewart Marshall 

beersurvey@derbycamra.org.uk 

Survey Trips: Dean Smith 

surveytrips@derbycamra.org.uk 
 

 

M+B Copy Deadline 
Copy to mildbitter@derbycamra.org.uk 

by Wednesday, 27th February, please. 
 

M&B- PLEASE NOTE 
Please tell me if you: 
 

 Don‘t want to get M&B 

 Don‘t want other stuff from Derby 

CAMRA 

 Expected M&B but it did not arrive 

 Change your email or postal address 
 

Also tell HQ if you change address.  The 

M&B database is kept on my home PC 

and is entirely separate from the CAMRA 

membership database. 

Tim Williams, 01332 381358 

MBdatabase@derbycamra.org.uk 

      
 

Mild & Bitter – (C) 2013 – Derby, Ashbourne & Amber Valley CAMRA 

EDITOR: Paul Gibson - E-MAIL: mildbitter@derbycamra.org.uk 

We do our best to ensure that the information in M&B is accurate but no responsibility can be accepted for errors or 

omissions. Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of the Editor, nor of the Campaign For Real Ale Ltd.. 
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